Email:

Speed (signage) on Shore Road



May 24, 2017

BostonProf (bostonprof@gmail.com)
To cetowncouncil

Hello all! 

So, I've lived on Shore about 18 years and this is now the most difficult time I've had. THE SPEEDING IS THE WORST! Yesterday was yet another turning point as I'm now witnessing so many cars and a bus (!) going AT LEAST 40 from the Cookie Jar to the Stonybrook curve (where the break noises are palpable as they break for the curve). 

I've been told by my brother (who is a state police officer) not to follow these cars to Ft Williams (as I've done so many times) and yet, I will continue to call the bus company offices to inform them of their speeding drivers. 

To clarify, let me reference a few noteworthy items: 

1. I have called the dispatch at the CEPD 11 times last summer/fall (yes, I'm OCD enough that I keep a record) to complain about the speeding. This spring, we're not even done with May and I've called twice. We're back to spring and spring on Shore means speeding. 

2. Yes, OF COURSE I know the CEPD sits radar (every now and then) and that there is radar capability in the cars. Sitting at the Cookie Jar lot, though, is now a running joke as I was at a fundraiser in Oakhurst the other night and nearly everyone KNOWS that's where the police sit. And, I absolutely don't indict the officers for speeding problems (remember, I'm law enforcement friendly); the council needs to intervene at this point since they can't be on Shore Road all the time. The car's "head start" begins at the Cookie Jar (ironically enough) and we can actually hear the cars approaching because they're speeding by the time they get to Ocean View. 

3. Two events happened yesterday, REALLY motivating this email: 

A. A woman with a stroller was trying to cross from Stonybrook to the other side and a car speeding down Shore nearly clipped her. 

B. My neighbor at 801 was with me holding her toddler talking to me in front of my stone wall and a driver was going so fast that he looked like he was going to hit us! 

I'VE HAD IT! In a town where yet another discussion of raising taxes is taking place, let me add my safety and the safety of walkers, strollers, runners, bicyclists, and others who walk my end of Shore Road to this discussion. Forget about speeders slowing down for the Garden Tour (they certainly didn't when I was a host), the Sat a.m. bicycle club, the trucks going in and out of houses being renovated (e.g., Cragmoor), or others "events" on arguably, one of the busiest roads in town. 

I've come to a point in this town where when I work on my property in front of my stone wall, I feel like my life is in jeopardy (this is NOT hyperbole; it's fact). I've talked to everyone about this from long-time resident Bev (across the street from me) to random passersby who can't believe how fast the cars go as well. My friend, Patty, down the street in Birch Knolls walks her

dog everyday and as we stood on the sidewalk across from my house last week, we counted 4 cars going so fast that at one point, I said: "Somebody's gonna roll their car." 

Okay, so now what to do: I've encountered three options in order of what I'm requesting: 

1. Put another max speed sign on Shore in front of Brock Hornby's house (635 Shore) to remind speeders. Don't waste your time with digital speed monitors. That was tried last year and NO DIFFERENCE whatsoever. 

2. Get a lower speed on Shore. This is a no-brainer, but I don't hold out hope in this town. 

3. Encourage me to get a petition of Shore Road (and other) residents to prompt a mandate in speed limit change. This is probably a much easier task than some may think since frankly, I'm fairly well known around my area talking about this issue with so much support. I will do this is you want me to to get the speed reduced. 

So, here we are...a long-time resident concerned about his safety and the safety of others. Seriously. I can't continue supporting the direction of a town where one of the main transportation arteries is clogged with speeding vehicles/busses. 

I look forward to the responses. Some of you know that I don't just leave an issue nor do I respond well to patronizing. I will see what course of action you all recommend before assessing the next steps in this serious problem. 

Thank you for reading this and thanks for taking the time to serve in the Council capacity. I know there are some of you who have sat on the Council for years and others who are new. Regardless of your tenure, however, I'm sure foremost in your minds is citizen safety. 

Cordially, 

Rich West 

821 Shore

